15 October 2024

I
By email to: I
Dear [N

OFFICIAL INFORMATION ACT REQUEST 2024/64

On Thursday 04 October 2024 you made a request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the OIA)

for the following information:

Please provide all security occupations and job descriptions that would be advertised during
elections, whether full time, fixed term, part time, casual.

This would be for Auckland and Wellington.

Example last years elections.

During the 2023 Election we had the following Security Roles:

e Senior Advisor Organisational Security and Resilience
e Regional Security and Resilience Advisor;
o 2roles in Auckland and North
o 2roles in Central North Island
o 2rolesin Lower North Island
o 2rolesin South Island
e We also have a Cyber Security Analyst role. This role was not hired specifically for the
Election period but does support security during election events.

Position descriptions are attached.

We typically recruit for the above roles during an election.

In the interests of transparency, we release responses to Official Information Act requests every 3
months. We will publish this response with your personal details redacted.

You have the right under section 28(3) of the Act to make a complaint to the Ombudsman if you are
not satisfied with the response to your request. Information about how to do this is available at

www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or by phoning 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Lucy Hickman
Deputy Chief Executive Enterprise Services

Electoral Commission
Level 4, 34-42 Manners Street, PO Box 3220, Wellington 6140, New Zealand
Telephone +64 4 495 0030

www.vote.nz | www.elections.nz





